Sterling Youth Soccer Association 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

February 8, 2012, 7:00PM
Attendees:
David Jolie, President (djolie@comcast.net)

Matt Williamson, Vice President (matw62@yahoo.com)

Maggie Agurkis, Treasurer (magurkis27@comcast.net)

Carol Ribeiro, Secretary/CORI (carolannribeiro@gmail.com)

Jeanette Lundgren, Registrar (jeanjacklund@gmail.com)

Karen Jolie, Uniform Coordinator (kjolie@comcast.net)

Greg Raber, WAYSA Representative (grabernet@comcast.net)

John Sanders, Field Coordinator / Webmaster (sanders.work@gmail.com)
Pi Amkhamavong, Player/Coach Development (vamkhama@comcast.net)

Michael Demilia, U14/Mountain Club (mdemilia2@comcast.net)

Toby O’Reilly, U14/HS Asst. Coordinator (tobyo@comcast.net)

Bryan White, U12 Coordinator (bryan.white@belknapwhite.com)
Wendy Sanders, U6 Coordinator (wendy_sanders@hotmail.com)

Scott Moroney (moroneyscott@gmail.com)

George Bardis (gjb2@comcast.net)
Sterling Youth Soccer Associate Objective:
The object of this association shall be to promote the sport of soccer; to establish and maintain a soccer training and education program; to affiliate with and cooperate with other similar organizations for the purpose of advancing the soccer effort; and to enter teams into competition by participating in any organized league or unscheduled competitive programs..

I. President’s Report
a. Housekeeping - the Secretary will take minutes and attendance of each meeting and distribute to the Board

b. New Website – the new SYSA website is now live: www.sterlingsoccer.org
c. Bylaws – Going forward documentation is needed for Board roles and responsibilities and the bylaws need to be reviewed to ensure we are in compliance
d. Registration Fees – Registration opens April 1, 2012. The Registration deadline is June 30, 2012. Now is the time to decide if we should change fees. It was noted that other towns have higher late fees and charge for travel uniforms.

e. Equipment - The goal in the past has been to keep costs as low as possible, but it is now necessary to think about how to fund an equipment life cycle plan. 
A MOTION was seconded and APPROVED to split the Equipment Coordinator role into two parts, with management of gloves and balls to be added to the Uniform Coordinator position, and management of field equipment to be added to the Field Coordinator position. 
II. Treasurer’s Report – Fund balance is currently $6439.00. Net income last year was $728.00 which is slightly higher than last year. We are currently filing a 990N. It has been discovered that no Form PC has been filed with the state and this needs to be rectified going forward.

III. Registrar’s Report – There are no registrations to date. Ten individuals need to have CORI checks renewed. Paperwork has been given to the Secretary for follow up.

IV. WAYSA Report – We are still waiting to hear from West Boylston. Princeton and Holden want to continue to participate. There is a meeting for WAYSA next week and Greg Raber will email information to the group.

V. Division Coordinators – We are still looking for a U8 Coordinator. John and Wendy Sanders have a potential prospect for this position. 
VI. Mountain Club – The Mountain Club Board is having a lot of turnover. There are some concerns about organization and housekeeping items such as uniform orders. Some Sterling teams have hearings for placement including the U16 Boys (possible move to D1). Sterling participation in Mountain Club is generally low but there is good representation for U16/U18; however in U10 there is only one boys and two girls teams. We participate in Mountain Club because there are not enough Sterling players to field our own town teams.
VII. Sponsor Coordinator – No Report.

VIII. Field Coordinator –Opening day is the weekend before Labor Day. It was noted that we should try and get the fields opened in August and publicize they are available for use. August 25 and 26 is opening weekend with the season start on September 8, 2012. The Friendship Tournament date is Oct 27, 2012 with an alternate date of November 3, 2012.

IX. Uniform Coordinator – The uniform/sponsorship process is currently not working effectively. More flexibility is needed. It was agreed that a committee should be formed to provide a recommendation for change to the Board for the March meeting.   
X. Photo Coordinator – No Report.

XI. New Business – We are in need of a Referee Coordinator. No decision will be made regarding referee assignments until a coordinator is in place. Currently WAYSA trained referees handle U10 games and U12+ games are Mass certified. Currently Holden assigns U12 and U14 are assigned by MAYSL. The change up for discussion is having all referees including U10 hold Mass certification.
ACTION ITEMS:
· Dave Jolie to review the bylaws to make sure we are in compliance and ensure the most recent version is on the web site 
· Maggie Agurkis will investigate the necessary steps to file the Form PC for the current year and previous years as needed. Maggie will email the budget report to the Board for review.
· John Sanders and Dave Jolie will develop a lifecycle equipment refreshment budget for review by the Board. 

· John Sanders will post registration and tournament dates on the SYSA website.

· Carol Ribeiro will get access to the CORI system and begin the process of renewing CORIs for completion prior to the start of the next season. 
· Karen Jolie, Maggie Agurkis, and Carol Ribeiro will form a committee to review the uniform/sponsor process and send a report to the Board with recommendations one week prior to the next Board meeting. 
· The next meeting of the SYSA Board of Directors is March 14, 2012 at 7PM at First Church.
